



**Minutes of the 524th Committee Meeting of the West Sussex Centre
of the Caravan and Motorhome Club held at The White Swan, Arundel
Wednesday 9th June 2021 at 7.30 p.m.**

1. Apologies for absence: Keith Wood and John Woodward

2. Participants

Peter Fitzgerald Chair (PF), Dave Wightman Vice Chair (DW), Nick Harris Secretary (NH), Carol Wightman Rally Secretary (CW) and Janet Fitzgerald (JF)

PF welcomed everyone to the meeting.

3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

The minutes of the 523rd meeting were approved having been proposed by DW and seconded by JF.

4. Matters Arising. NIL

5. Actions from minutes.

Item 5. PF to give CW details of possible holiday rally 2022. Done and booked

Item 8. NH and KW to promote on line payments on Facebook and Website. Done

6. Notification of any other Business.

JF/PF Chairman's rally funding

7. Secretary's Report.

Centre membership since last meeting.

Total 2568 up from 2455, Lead 1389 up from 1325, joint 1129 up from 1083 and family 48 up from 45.

We had 83 new members, 24 re registered, 5 rejoined, 3 resigned and 21 not renewed to centre.

8. Treasurer's Report.

JW's report was circulated before the meeting.

Investment with Caravan Club = £7,926.17, Youth Account = £851.80, Charity Account = £488.17 and Business Account with Nat West = £6,324.97

9. Hon Rally Secretary's Report.

CW reported that the Ardingly Spring Bank holiday rally 2022 is back on and booked.

Committee members needed to take slips for Braemore house and Harry's field. JF and NH will deal respectively.

AGM 2022 discussed. Agreed non rally event. AGM 2pm Saturday 22nd October 2022 at The White Swan, Arundel.

Queens Jubilee rally discussed. To hire the hall for what we have already booked would cost £177.00. To hire it all day would be £145.00 with free use of kitchen. As we would like to put on afternoon tea it was agreed to book it all day.

Available to attend the site is a wood fired pizza vendor and another vendor selling strawberries and cream sales.

CW is not able to book the CAMC site at Slinfold until September this year.

10. Southern Centres. (SC)

Nil to report

11. South East Region. (SER)

Nil to report

12. Committee with responsibilities:-

- a. Rally Book 2022. Nil to Report.
- b. Web site. Nil to report
- c. Centre equipment. Nil to report
- d. Plaques. Ongoing.
- e. Rally Risk Assessment. A permanent ongoing item

13. AOB

JF/PF mentioned funding for the 2021 Chairman's rally.

This was discussed briefly but will be an agenda item for July meeting.

14. Date and venue of next meeting.

Wednesday 14th July. Method to be decided.

Meeting ended at 8.20pm. PF thanked everyone for attending.

Nick Harris. Secretary